
                                                      March 11, 2015 Parish council Meeting EPP 

 

 

Prayer Lenten fast/feast By Shirley Van Dee 

Attendance: Marian Milender, Paul Fritz, Adam Ledger, Lisa Seitz, JA Zager, Jane Adrian, Steve Pacha, 

Shirley Van Dee, Carol Robison, Rosemary Pacha. 

Previous Minutes read by Jane Adrian approved with amended /changes, By Paul Fritz 2nd Steve Pacha. 

Committee reports: 

Family Life:  Lisa Seitz will consider chairing this committee. 

Liturgy: Jane Adrian discussed Music being readied for Easter Masses.  A discussion about the placement 

of the choir pews location being moved so that they can be better heard.  

Easter plants ordered by Shirley V D: 4 yellow mums, 1- double Lily, 15 single Lilies.    

Prom Mass will be a Saturday in April at Mother Cabrini Amy Jones will be in charge. 

Maintenance: outside door lights working. Bell tower motor needs repaired. 1- kneeler broken. New 

sacristy dorm size refrigerator will be replaced with a new one Chuck Ledger is handling this.  

Faith Formation: March 21st reconciliation retreat for the 4 girl communicates will be conducted by Fr. 

Striegel. This includes their entire families.  Confirmation is going well.  Some summer classes will be 

held.  

Church Life: Paul Fritz will contact the 75 people who showed interest in being a part of the different 

needs of service to the parish. Website 20-38 views per week. Gert’s library will be on the site. 

Altar and Rosary: report by Rosemary Pacha No April coffee because it is Easter Sunday. Those on 

helping list will help May 3rd 1st Communion Sunday.  Donations from last 2 coffee and rolls will be given 

to Tristan Ledger and Trevor Drish to help defray the cost of NCYC trip.  

Finance: by Mike Adrian read and explained budget and balance sheets. It looks okay no big issues as of 

this date. 

Old Business: Updated Council member’s information. 

Church Directory:  it is being proofed by the publishing company. 

Mini retreat led by Len Milender on enhancing prayer in adult’s lives. Will be held 3/22/15 after Mass. 

Approx. 3 hours long.  

There is also a retreat 3/15, 16 & 17th at Fairfield St Mary’s. 

New Business; next Stations of the Cross at MC with soup and fellowship to follow. Chrism Mass at 

Cathedral 3/23 at 5 PM Shirley will be driving. Our parish will bring the gifts up. 



Lawn mowing for the 2015 season. Someone has expressed interest in doing it $50 mowing and 

trimming. 

Spring cleaning April 11th (saturday) at 8 AM. 

Another discussion about getting non practicing Catholics to feel welcomed to attend Mass here, ask 

people we know to attend with us. Easter is a great time to get people to come to church.  Attend Holy 

week triduum services. All Holy week services are important for young people also. Please Join US. 

Closing prayer   

  Motion to adjourn by Paul Fritz and 2nd Adam Ledger.  

 

Submitted by Sect. Jo-Ann Zager 

 

 

 

 


